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Vol Library I.S.N.U

EXTRA1 EXTRA! "DEAR OLD NORMAL"

The biggest news of the year is 
that our application to Alpha Beta 
Alpha has been accepted. The officers 
are making plans so that as soon as 
possible, January or February, the club 
will be initiated. Then the Milnerites 
will officially become the Mu chapter 
of Alpha Beta Alpha.

As you may know Alpha Beta Alpha 
is the only Library Science Fraternity 
for undergraduates. Its purpose is to 
bring about a closer relationship be­
tween students and librarians; to serve 
as a recruiting agency for librarian­
ship; to further the professional know­
ledge of its members; and to provide 
wholesome recreation. At present there 
are twelve chapters and we shall be the 
thirteenth.

Any professional, sub-professional 
or direct staff member of any of the 
libraries on the campus of Illinois 
State Normal University shall be 
eligible to become a professional member 
in the chapter.

Dues are two dollars per year, 
with an initiation fee of two dollars.

Any former student, graduate, or 
any former staff member of any of the 
libraries of Illinois State Normal 
University shall be eligible to become 
a life-member in the chapter. Life­
membership dues are five dollars. 
Alumni members may not vote or hold 
office, but may participate in all 
other activities of the organization. 
The basic strength of A.B.A. is depend­
ent upon the size and distribution of 
its membership, for it is largely 
through the Alumni members that the 
Fraternity will make its influence 
felt. So how about joining us; be a 
charter member of Mu chapter of A.B.A. 
Clip out the attached card and send it, 
together with your five dollars, to 
Milnerites, care of Miss Speer, Milner 
Library, I.S.N.U., Normal, Illinois. 
We will notify you of the time for our 
initiation and we hope you will plan 
to be with us.

Milnerites homecoming activities for 
this year consisted of two functions, 
a homecoming float and a coffee hour.

The Homecoming Float

The theme for our homecoming float 
this year was "Chippewas see Defeat." 
The float was decorated with red and 
white crepe paper streamers with our 
theme and the name of our club stapled 
_>n the sides. The middle of the float 
depicted a catalog card being inserted 
into a file cabinet.

A committee consisting of Olivia 
Chung, and Bob Abbott, who served as 
co-chairman, Shirley Scribner, Lucy 
Ward, Don Schroder, Miss Speer and 
Richard Johnson, a house guest of Bob 
Abbott, worked on the flout the evening 
before the parade at a farm northwest 
of Normal.

Unfortunately, due to a heavy frost 
which ruined our float, we could not 
enter it in the parade.

The Coffee Hour

For the first time in the history of 
Milnerites the Carnegie Room was used 
for the Milnerites Coffee Hour, due to 
the efforst of Miss Welch, head librarian 
of Milner Library.

continued p. 2, col. 1

Name

desires to become a charter member of 
Mu Chapter of Alpha Beta Alpha.
Enclosed is a check (money order) for 
five dollars to cover a life member­
ship fee.

Signature
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The room served as a warci and hos­
pitable setting for ths occasion. In 
the northwest corner of the room a table 
was beautifully decorated with bronze 
chrysanthemums donated by Robert Abbott.

The Hostesses for this occasion 
were Olivia Chung, Shirley Scribner, 
Miss Welch, and Miss Speer.

Refreshments consisting of coffee­
cake, cake, cookies, and coffee were 
served.

The following people attended the 
coffee hour: Robert Abbott, Carolynne 
Ferris, Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Hartman, 
Velta Jaunzems, Richard Johnson, Miss 
Lawrence, Miss Martz, Leonard Novak, 
Melissa Ritter, Mr. and Mrs. Donald S. 
Schroeder, Edith Stortz, and Mr. and Mrs. 
Szabo (charlotte Broaaerick) and their 
two young sons, Mercedes Thompkins, 
Audrey Hill Walsh, and Ruth Zimmerman.

BY THE CANDLE’S GLEAM

The 1955-56 Milnerite initiation 
ceremony took place on November seventh 
at eight thirty o’clock in the student 
lounge of Old Main. At this time twelve 
new members were initiated into the club 
in a candlelight service performed by 
Milnerite President, Shirley Scribner. 
Those who were initiated into the club 
are: Robert Abbott, Joan Benoivenga, 
Betty Brush, Mabie Doage, Ruth Fear- 
man, Carol Fox, Sharon Garber, Maynard 
Saxby, Rose Taplin, Lucy Ward, Gladys 
Waren, and Doxie Woodard.

Following the candlelight service 
was the election of Robert Abbott to 
fill the vacant office of Historian. 
Games were played, followed by refresh­
ments .

A total of seventeen were present 
for this very pleasant evening.

STUDENT LIBRARY ASSISTANTS 
ASSOCIATION ORGANIZING

Miss Ruth Karloski, former student 
at I.S.N.U. and present Librarian of Bent 
School in Blooraington, informs us that 
a meeting was held October 1, 1955, to 
establish an organization for student 
library assistants in a five county 
area surrounding Bloomington-Normal.

The founding of the organization 
for student library assistants is being 
done under the auspices of the Illinois 
Association of School Librarians. The 
first meeting of the budding organization 
was primarily to set up a committee for 
the nomination of officers. The officers 
of the group will be elected from the 
young people who attended the first 
meeting.

The election will take place during 
the next meeting. The date for the next 
meeting has been set for Saturday, April 
21, 1956, and the tentative plans call 
for the meeting place to be Bent School 
in Bloomington. In addition to the elect­
ion, the group will undertake to write 
a constitution and decide on an official 
title. For relaxation the group hopes 
to listed to Mr. Gregor Felson speak.

In attendance at the fall meeting 
were young people and their school 
librarians from at least five counties 
near Bloomington: Macon, De Witt, 
McLean, Peoria, and Clark.

’’This is not the only area in which 
the student assistants are becoming or­
ganized; Champaign county is highly or­
ganized,” said Miss Karloski. She added, 
"And there are some who have not yet be­
gun a program of this type.”

When asked what the purpose was 
for organizing student library assist­
ants, Miss Karloski gave this opinion: 
"As a group the students will be able to 
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meet and share their experiences and 
ideas with others in eventual state­
wide meetings. It may also be the key 
to awakening new interests in librarian­
ship and for adding impetus to an 
already existing interest. The fun of 
traveling to another part of the state 
or being host for a meeting which will 
attract student assistants in grades 
six thru twelve from outlying counties 
may reach the proportions of 'Highlights 
of the Year.’ Such a feeling could be 
a big boost to the profession."

Another goal of the group is to 
publish a newsletter and send it to 
elementary, junior and senior high 
schools. Any school librarian whose 
student assistants are not aware that 
there is an organization for them are 
urged to write: Miss Ruth Karloski, 
Librarian; Bent School, 904 North 
Roosevelt Avenue, Bloomington, Illinois. 
Miss Karloski will forward all infor­
mation pertinent to the organization 
and its activities.

MILNERITE'S TINSEL TIME

Plans are now being made for our 
Christmas Party to be held Monday, 
December 5 at the home of our sponsor, 
Miss Speer. The plans are to meet in 
the library classroom at 4:30 P. M., 
and then go over to Miss Speers. Plans 
call for a potluck supper with a menu 
of hot dogs, potato salad, potato chips, 
relishes, a drink, and cake or cookies. 
Games are being planned for entertain­
ment.

PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITIES

During the recent Illinois Library 
Association conference in Chicago our 
librarian, Miss Eleanor W. Welch, was 
chairman of a w> rkshop on reference and 
circulation work for all types of librar­
ies. The group was a very large one and 
discussion from the floor was lively. 
Among topics discussed were: in service 
training for librarianship, care and circ­
ulation of periodicals and new titles 
which are available, worthwhile fiction 
of 1955, and the need and use of statis­
tics. The report of this and other meet­
ings of the conference will appear in the 
ILA RECORD.

Miss Welch has been appointed chair­
man of the Nominating committee for ILA. 
for next year.

Our Metcalf Elementary School li­
brarian, Miss Ruth Zimmerman, participa­
ted in a panel of the Children's Librar­
ians ' Workshop entitled "Criteria for 
Selection of Records and Films in Child­
ren’s Programs and the Use of Such 
materials."

At this panel there was considerable 
discussion about combining films and film 
strips with stories. For instance, while 
studying pioneer days one might show 
films of life on the Western frontier 
and sing songs of Davy Crockett. Miss 
Zimmerman talked of the general criteria 
for selection of films and recordings. 
She brought out points in the selection 
of musical recordings and speaking 
recordings. In summary, she stated, "One 
must ask if their materials will meet the 
in-terests of the community and will they 
make impacts which will develop new 
interests."

Miss Clara Guthrie, Reference 
Librarian at Milner Library was elected 
chairman of the College and Research 
Library Section of the Illinois Library 
Association at their convention recently 
held in Chicago. Although she has not 
made definite plans for her term of 
office, she knows it will be her duty to 
plan next year's program.

Those of you who are interested in 
guiding the reading of students will 
find help from Mrs. Metzler's article 
on pages 659-660 of the April, 1955, 
issue of the WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN.. 
Some of you may even have worked on the 
case studies she describes!

Miss Ruby Martz, Instructor in Li­
brary Science, has been appointed to the 
ILA Elections Committee for the following 
year.

Milnerite Staff

Editor....................................... D-S. Schroeder
Reporters.................................R.E. Abbott

S.L. Scribner
O.K. Chung
L.C. MuseIman
R.I. Fearman
R.A. Taplin

Typist.................... .................. R.M. Schumacher
Advisor.................. .................. Miss E.H. Speer
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Why,----
DARLENE CORBIN is at Mansfield High 
School. As usual she is working hard 
and taking courses at Illinois State 
Normal University to complete her master's 
degree.
VIOLA HELTON who finished her master's 
degree several years ago is now teaching 
at Moline High School. At last report 
she was re-vamping her thesis preparatory 
to bringing it out in print.
VELTA JAUNZEMS seemed most happy about 
her library at Wilmette Junior High 
School, and reports which have come to 
us indicate that she is doing an 
excellent Job.
RUTH KARLOSKI was chairman of ACE meeting 
in Bloomington in October.
BETTY KERSHAW changed her name to Mrs. 
John C. Thompson. She and her husband 
are living in Norfolk, Virginia.
GLORIA KETCHMARK is teaching at North 
Chicago High School in North Chicago, 
Illinois
PETER MARTIN spent the summer at a 
YMCA camp in California. This winter 
he has charge of the library in a high 
school near Pamona, California. In 
his characteristic manner he has made 
friends with the librarians in the 
vicinity and has been working hard with 
the students. He is taking a course 
at Occidental College and is planning a 
bicycle tour of Europe next summer.
A former student of MAXINE WILLIS MASON 
reported that Maxine is as enthusiastic 
about her library as ever and interest­
ing students in higher education.

Several of last year's Milnerites stopped 
in for coffee at Homecoming time. Among 
them was last year’s Milnerite president, 
MELISSA RITTER. Melissa was full of 
enthusiasm, relating tales of interest 
about her library at Lake Zurich.
COLLEEN ROBINSON and DONNA TIMM attended 
summer school at the University of 
Illinois lest summer, enrolled in the 
library science curriculum, working 
toward their master's degree. It was 
their second summer at the University.

MARILYN MILLER SCHMIDGALL lives on a 
farm near Mackinaw, Illinois. Her 
family engages most of her time so she 
has no opportunity to carry on library 
activities.
MARILYN SCHUMACHER is teaching fifth 
and sixth grade at Irving School in 
Bloomington. She hopes to get a school 
where she can teach and have library 
work also.
EDITH STORTZ attended the coffee hour. 
She is at Hopedale, Illinois, where 
she has charge of the library and is 
teaching commercial subjects. Much of 
her time is taken up with organization 
of the book collection.
MARY L. PFEIFER SUTTER is living on a 
farm near Cooksville. Mary Louise 
has two children: Susan age four and 
Beth age two. Home life keeps her 
busy but she is still interested in 
library work and teaching.
CHARLOTTE BROADERICK SZABO and her 
husband and two energetic fine looking 
little sons attended Homecoming coffee 
hour. In spite of a full time Job of 
home and family, Charlotte still retains 
her vital interest in the library of 
her community. She is working at 
Illinois State Library in Springfield. 
ANITA MOON WHITE is living on a farm 
at Waverly, Illinois. Mary Eileen, 
her little girl, was born May 17. 
Anita teaches at Auburn, and has charge 
of the library in addition to a full 
teaching schedule.
MILDRED WRIGHT left Peoria in the Fall 
to begin study at Columbia University. 
A postal card in the early fall indicated 
she had arrived. Mildred is the first 
Alpha Beta Alpha (Mu Chapter) Life 
Member.

MERRY CHRISTMAS

The best of Christmas to you every 
one.' May the new year of 1956 bring you 
happiness and contentment in your work, 
good friends and the health to enjoy 
both.

—Eleanor Welch
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one.* May the new year of 1956 bring you 
happiness and contentment in your work, 
good friends and the health to enjoy 
both.

—Eleanor Welch
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